
The Town Board of the Town of Dansville, Steuben County, met on June 9, 2016, at 7:00 PM, for 
the regular monthly meeting. 
 
 
 
Roll Call Hartwell     Present 
  Jackson             Present 
                          Stauring            Present 
  Mahany Present 
  Willis                Present 
 
Also present: Ray Acomb (Hway Supt.), Dog Control/Constable Bruce Lackey. 
 
 From the public: Steve Peck from The Ryan Agency and Susan from Crowell’s Agency and 
Gary Kincaid. 
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed. 
 
Steve gave the board his comparisons for Selective and Trident insurance Carriers. Susan presented 
her spread sheets from Gladfellers. Both were thanked and the board would decide after discussing 
them all. 
 
Chmn Willis asked public for any comments.  Gary thanked Ray for the shape of the Stone Hill Rd. 
and asked about the possibility of Oil and Stone from Wagner to Stone Hill. He was advised that it 
wouldn’t be this year.  
 
Dog Control Officer Lackey stated he had a dog pick up on Rauber Road. The owner was since 
found. There are a couple car letters going out.  Bruce asked the board for advice on how to handle 
a situation that has been ongoing since February when tickets were issued. The person appeared in 
court and were ordered to license the dogs. As of this date they have not complied and it is an open 
matter in the court. The judge advised the dogs should be picked up.  Bruce is authorized to 
confiscate unliecensed dogs but is not comfortable doing so as he could be charged with theft. The 
board advised him to talk to the owner and see if they would comply. Councilman Mahany made 
motion to accept the report. Councilman Jackson seconded the motion Roll call all ayes motion 
carried.  
 
Attorney Vogel was not present 
 
Highway Superintendent Acomb advised that the 284 Agreement for the County had to be signed 
and sent in for use of the CHIPS money. All signed except Councilman Mahany. The County 
advised Ray that they couldn’t due a box culvert possibly before 2018. Chmn Willis advised he had 
met with Bill Adams and they discussed the possibility of Jersey barriers. Ray talked to Bill and he 
was going to see if his company had any they could let go.  
 Councilman Mahany made motion to accept Ray’s report. Councilman Jackson seconded the 
motion to accept the report. Roll call all Ayes. Motion carried.   
 
The Supervisor’s report was looked at. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report.  
Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
The CEO report was read .There were no questions. Councilman Jackson made motion to accept 
the report. Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. 
 
At this time Chmn Willis asked for a discussion on the insurance policy renewal. Again the board 
stated they won’t do business with Trident. They decided to stay with Crowell’s  Councilman 
Mahany made motion to stay with Crowell’s. Councilman Jackson seconded the motion. Roll call 
all ayes, motion carried. 
 
The Board audited General Fund Abstract #6 (115-130) for $5,467.Highway Fund Abstract #6 (68-
82) $ 26,221.63 and T/A abstract # 6 (32) for a total of $110. 
 
There being no further business before the board at this time Councilman Mahany made motion to 
adjourn, Councilman Jackson seconded it roll call all ayes motion carried Meeting adjourned at 
8:15PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Nancy l. Moir, Clerk 
 
 



 
 


